EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING April 2, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, April 2, 2024.

Present were Chairperson Kenny White, Vice-Chairman Bob Pitcavage and Supervisor Jim Greenley.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. With no corrections needed, Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Greenley.

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Treasurer Patton noted increased spending on truck repairs. Chairman White pointed out that the warranties on the trucks are expired, and that purchasing a new truck would eliminate the need for costly repairs. Ms. Patton stated the balances of the State and General Fund.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

Mr. Patton shared the Zoning Officers report; there were four permits. An improperly installed sign will be addressed.

VISITORS AND GUESTS:

In attendance- Lisa Stark and Bernie Scranta. They requested pedestrian crossing signs be installed near the church. A letter will be sent.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Mr. Pitcavage discussed payment in lieu of taxes for Miller Mountain, which should amount to approximately \$6000, to be received as an ACH deposit. He also has spoken with Judge Shurtleff's office about acquiring those who need community service to maintain Lee's Cemetery which is at the foot of Miller Mountain.

NEW BUSINESS:

Assessor's changes were noted. Mr. White will have information for road projects to bid in May. Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:29 by Chairman White- motion by Mt. Pitcavage, second by Supervisor Greenley.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer D. Harvey Eaton Township Secretary